
 

  
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chapter 50, Subdivision Regulations, Section 50.6.3.B.3, for Administrative Subdivision Plans, provides a 
90-day limit for a hearing.  The Planning Board may, however, extend this period.  This Application was 
accepted on January 7, 2020.   The Development Review Committee (DRC) provided comments to the 
Applicant on February 4, 2020.  The 90-day review period passed without the Applicant responding to the 
DRC comments or filing for an extension of review period.  According to section 50.00.01.06.8 of the Code 
of Montgomery County Regulations: 
 

an application… that has not been properly extended under Chapter 50 or 59 must be 
treated as withdrawn unless the applicant can demonstrate good cause to extend the 
application. The staff must send written notice to an applicant whose plan has been 
inactive that the applicant has 30 calendar days to request an extension of the staff 
review.  
 

The Development Application and Regulatory Coordination (DARC) Division accordingly issued a Notice of 
Potential Application Withdrawal on April 13, 2020 (Attachment A). The Applicant was given 30 calendar 
days from the issuance of the notice to request an extension for Administrative Subdivision Plan No. 
620190130.  
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2710 Washington Avenue: Extension Request # 1, Administrative Subdivision Plan No. 620190130   

Marco Fuster, Planner Coordinator, Area 1, marco.fuster@montgomeryplanning.org 301.495.4521 
 
Stephanie Dickel, Supervisor, Area 1, stephanie.dickel@montgomeryplanning.org, 301.495.4527 
 
Elza Hisel-McCoy, Chief, Area 1, Elza.Hisel-McCoy@montgomeryplanning.org, 301.495.2115 
 

Description  

 

 

 

Summary 

 Staff Report Date: June 2, 2020  

 

MONTGOMERY COUNTY PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

THE MARYLAND-NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION 

 

Request to extend the regulatory review period 
from April 30, 2020, to November 19, 2020   
Location: 2710 Washington Avenue 
Zone: R-60  
Master Plan: 2000 North and West Silver Spring 
Property Size: 1.07 acres 
Applicant: Larry Eig 
Date Accepted: January 7, 2020  

 

MF 

mailto:marco.fuster@montgomeryplanning.org
mailto:stephanie.dickel@montgomeryplanning.org
mailto:Elza.Hisel-McCoy@montgomeryplanning.org
Elza.Hisel-McCoy
Initial



   2 

 
The Applicant responded within the 30-day window set forth in the notice and requested (in an application 
dated May 20, 2020 - Attachment C) that the review period for the Administrative Subdivision Plan be 
extended from April 30, 2020, to November 19, 2020. The extension will allow the Applicant additional 
time to address the extensive DRC comments issued for the application.  The Planning Board hearing on 
the application may take place before the end of the review period and will be publicly noticed in 
accordance with the Zoning Ordinance.  
 
Staff recommends APPROVAL of this extension request. 
 
Attachment A:  Notice of Potential Application Withdraw  
Attachment B:  Applicant’s response to Notice of Potential Application Withdraw  
Attachment C:  Applicant’s extension request. 
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